
 

 

 

 

 

Public Release Notice 

 

The Remembrance event at the Memorial Plinth, Lancaster Avenue, at 11am on 11th November, will 

be adjusted this year to ensure the event is as safe as possible, following latest Government Guidance. 

 

The COVID Alert Levels, across all tiers, provide for a specific exception for Remembrance events for 

participants and spectators, provided appropriate precautions are undertaken by the event organiser. 

It is important to consider other local restrictions which may apply in your area, at the time of event. 

You can find out here: whether additional measures apply in your area. 

 

Members of the public are legally permitted to stop and watch the event as spectators, but must observe 

the rule of 6 and social distancing rules.  Reasonable steps will be to ensure the public attend alone, or 

do not mix in groups larger than 6 when in an outdoor public space (unless they are from one 

household/support bubble). 

 

The event will be: 

• short and focussed on wreath laying (wreaths will be sanitised before distribution) 

• take advantage of opportunities for wreath layers to represent wider groups 

• not involve communal singing 

• keep numbers to a minimum, focussing attendance on those wishing to lay wreaths (more 

information on who can attend below).   

Just 6 representatives from Village Organisations to lay wreaths at 11am, i.e. St Radigund’s 

Church, Baptist Church, Primary School, Pre-school, Village Hall and Parish Council. 

Public are welcome to lay their own wreaths or tributes at the Village Memorial, either prior to 

11am or after the Village Organisation Representatives have moved away.  

• take reasonable steps to minimise wider public viewing, encouraging the public to observe the rule 

of 6 when spectating 

A video of the event will be made and posted on  

Parish Council Facebook Page https://www.facebook.com/CapelLeFerneParishCouncil/  Website 

https://www.capellefernepc.org.uk/ and via the NHW email Database.  

• observe social distancing at all times 

• Track and Trace - Reasonable steps to record the contact details of those attending (including those 

present in a working capacity, and members of the public who stop to spectate). 

• if attending, Public are urge to complete the relevant track and trace form available on the day. 

 

Staying at Home 

The Parish Council would like to invite individuals to consider new ways of performing Remembrance 

activities and to share them on our social media with us.  You will be welcome to add your comments, 

photos and videos.   

For further ideas of Covid safe activities that are inexpensive to create, please visit 

https://www.britishlegion.org.uk/get-involved/remembrance  

 

You are asked to please still observe the 2-minute silence at 11.00am, either inside your home or 

outside with your neighbours.  

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/local-covid-alert-levels-what-you-need-to-know
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https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-meeting-with-others-safely-social-distancing/coronavirus-covid-19-meeting-with-others-safely-social-distancing
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